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Dear Prayer Warriors

Greetings from the Leon Thomas Family. We would like to thank you for your prayer support
these last few months. I (Donna) have had some health problems but I seem to be on the mend.

The Lord has been blessing us mightily and the work in the prison is going well. Sometimes we
would like to know how much our efforts have grown fruit and Leon received this letter from one
of the his prisoners who speaks English and Spanish as well,

attached is the letter he sent us:
Greetings Fellow Brothers and Sisters In Christ:

My name is Juan Cruz and I attend Brother Thomas' weekly Spanish Bible Study at Columbia
Correctional Institution. I have been attending his Bible Study for about 3 years now and not
only have I learned about God's Word by Brother Thomas verbally teaching it to us but by
demonstrating it through his actions and the way he carries himself. Hebrews 13:3 states
“continue to remember those in prison as if you were together with them in prison, and those who
are mistreated as if you yourselves were suffering.” (NIV). Whenever Brother Thomas confesses
to us that he had a difficult time checking into the prison due to the prison officials or any other
mishap, he demonstrates not only humility but patience.

I personally want to thank him and his ministry for the love they show towards us. I also want to
thank you on behalf of the Spanish speaking brothers who greatly appreciate Brother Thomas'
effort in teaching God's Word in Spanish. That is another way he demonstrates Christ's love
toward us.

I myself am very fortunate to be able to speak both languages, that is why I decided to write this
thank you letter in English. I hope and pray that this ministry may continue to plant seeds here at the
Columbia Correctional Institution and that the Lord may continue to use Brother Thomas as his
vessel to bring forth the Good News of Jesus Christ many years to come.

May God bless this ministry with peace and may the Holy Spirit continue to guide it to do his will

until our Lord returns.

Thank you for your faithful support,
Leon and Donna Thomas.



